
 
CITY OF HAMILTON 

 

N O T I C E  OF  M O T I O N 
 
 

 PLANNING COMMITTEE DATE:  January 11, 2022 

 
 
MOVED BY COUNCILLOR FARR……..…..…………..………………...  
 
Request for Minor Variances at 211 and 225 John Street South and 78 Young 
Street 
 
WHEREAS Bill 73, Smart Growth for our Communities Act, 2015 placed a moratorium 
for minor variance applications within 2 years of passing a site specific zoning by-law 
amendment; 
 
WHEREAS the application as presented in Report PED21032 for lands located at 211 
and 225 John Street South and 78 Young Street was approved by Council on 
February 24, 2021 and is within the 2 year moratorium; 
 
WHEREAS Council may waive this moratorium on a site specific basis, to allow the 
applicant to make an application to the Committee of Adjustment; 
 
WHEREAS the application as presented in Report PED21032 was approved to 
provide 462 underground parking spaces for the 27 and 14 storey mixed use 
development; 
 
THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED:   
  
(a) That Council of the City of Hamilton provide authorization to Slate Asset 

Management to apply for minor variances to a by-law for lands located at 211 
and 225 John Street South and 78 Young Street in order to reduce the parking 
requirement, of a site specific by-law approved within the last 2 years; and, 

 
(b) That in reviewing the application for the Minor Variance, that staff be directed to 

consider the appropriateness of utilizing the City’s cash-in-lieu of parking policy 
(which was recently modified to provide for a reduced cash-in-lieu rate and to 
allow for cash-in-lieu funds to be used to support micro-mobility initiatives) 
towards all or part of the requested parking reduction. 

 
 


